October 2017 Meeting Minutes
Meeting called to order
Introductions of all present
Minutes accepted after date change from 2017 to 2018 as noted.
Treasurers Report: $55,888.55 ending balance. Report accepted.
US Lax: The US Lacrosse National Convention has registration deals ongoing. Register early or as a group of (4) or more to save money. The New England Social will be held Saturday, January 20th at the Pratt Street Ale House. Coaching clinics will be posted soon. The clinics have been reduced to under (4) hours in length. The cost has been reduced from $75.00 per person to $30.00. This training will be the third week in March in New Hampshire. It will be held at Exeter High School for both boys and girls. The PCA will be available online. NHWLUA women’s officials and NHYLA are still working to get more girls involved with officiating. Registration will be set-up soon. Each town needs to push numbers. Bow, Londonderry and Wolfeboro will host trainings. Need at least (10) signed up to hold a class at each location. Ideally, 15-20 will attend each location. Play days for official training and rating will be in early spring. Let Dave Pelletier know if you would like to host a play day. Steve T will send information to all organizations as soon as it is squared away. The NH Lacrosse Foundation will be hosting town hall type meetings on 11/14 in Hampton, 11/28 in Plymouth and 12/5 in Bedford. These meetings will be informal question and answer sessions for all things boys and girls lacrosse. All topics are on the table as well as what can US Lacrosse to better. The meetings will be limited to 90 minutes each.
Boys VP: On 3/18 the level 1 and on 3/17 the level 2 will be held in Exeter at the High School. More clinics will be added soon to the US Lacrosse site (one is listed in Vermont at this time).
Girls VP: Kevin Bishop echoed the same as Kevin Derhak regarding the level 1 and 2 at Exeter.
Boys Officials: 10/1 registration opened on NHYLA website for officials training. The cut-off will be (25) total at each location. It’s a good idea to get as many adult youth officials as possible. Classes start February 8th in Londonderry.  Wolfeboro will be on Sunday s 3/11 and 3/18. On field trainings will be on 3/25. Level 2 rules interpretation for returning officials is on3/4. Registration is open and on the NHYLA site.
Girls Officials: Dave echoed much of what Wayne said for the boy’s officials. He noted that once the new rules are officially out, discussion can take place at length.
President: Steve confirmed the $10,000.00 sponsorship payment from Dick’s Sporting Goods for 2018. Jeff Toler (contact) is available for individual organizations to support and to provide equipment. A multitude of opportunities exist. Please reach out to him individually. His information is on the NHYLA site. We will be hosting the annual NHYLA Appreciation Days at local Dick’s stores. (1) will be in March and (1) will be in April. There will be discounts of 15% off on that day. 
The schedule for this year will be an (8) game slate. Games will be on 4/8, 4/15, 4/22, 4/29, 5/6, 5/13, 5/20 and 6/3. The Make-up day is Saturday 6/2. The year end festival is 6/9 and 6/10.
Board positions and voting was discussed. The current board was nominated with a few exceptions. Steve will take nominations until next meeting. Voting for the board positions will be at the November meeting. Kevin Derhak (Boys VP) and Bret P (US Lax) will be stepping down from the current board. Both Mike G and Bob Brown were nominated for Boys VP position. A discussion regarding the competition committee then took place. Steve noted that it looks to balance divisions before the season and then again after a few weeks of game play. Anyone who would like to be on that committee, please email Steve Tieland directly. One person from each program will be allowed. Membership will consist of mostly emails back and forth within that group with maybe one meeting. A quick discussion on some 2018 rule changes ensued. The voting eligibility requirements were discussed and clarified. They are – (1) person from each organization must have attended the September, October and November meetings in order to vote on the rule changes in December. The rules proposal forms are online (in documents section) if you have a rule change to submit. Please use that form only, complete description fully and reference current rule looking to change. You can submit a rule change even if you are not eligible to vote. The November meeting will be used to discuss rule change proposals. At the December meeting, the rule change proposal will be read, (1) comment for and (1) against and then voting will take place. Each vote will require a 60% margin to pass. North South will be held in Laconia again this year on Memorial Day weekend. Much more information to come on that as we get closer.
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